
 

 

 

DRAFT (Not Adopted by Council) 
 

PALOUSE CITY COUNCIL AGENDA 
Regular Council Meeting 

March 22, 2022 @ 7:00 pm     
Palouse Community Center 220 E. Main St 

 
CALL TO ORDER:   Mayor Tim Sievers called the Council Meeting to order at 7:01 pm. 

 
ROLL CALL:  

  

City Administrator Misty La Follett took Roll Call. 

 
Council members present Sarah Bofenkamp, Leslie Jo Sena, Samuel Brink, Travis Deerkop, Robert Brooks, 
and Ann Barrington. 

 
Councilmember absent: Bill Slinkard.  

 Councilmember Brink introduced a MOTION to excuse Councilmember Slinkard; MOTION was 
seconded by: Councilmember Sena. All other council members present approved, and the MOTION passed. 

City staff present: City Administrator (CA) Misty La Follett, Public Works (PW) Supt. Mike Wolf, and Police 
Officer Joel Anderson.  

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   

 
Councilmember Sena introduced a MOTION to approve the minutes from the regular council meeting on 
March 8, 2022; the MOTION was seconded by: Councilmember Barrington, and the MOTION passed. 

 
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:   
 
Supt. Wolf presented his report to the Council.  
 
Supt. Wolf stated that a significant water leak in the F Street bridge caused the asphalt to collapse, leaving a 
large hole in the road. The leak was caused by a failure in one of the joints in the water supply line that runs 
along the bottom of the bridge. The Fire Department assisted PW by knocking on the doors on the south hill to 
alert the residents to a possible disruption in the water supply.  
 
Supt. Wolf contacted the PW Superintendent for the City of Garfield and Roach construction, and they both 
recommended getting an engineering firm involved to assist with repairs.  
 
Since the City's water system is a loop system, PW was able to isolate the damaged water line, and service to 
the south was only disrupted for a short time.   
 
Mayor Sievers called TD&H, and they will be here on 3/9 for the bid opening for the looping water system 
upgrade. While in Palouse, Rich from TD&H will also give his opinion on the bridge. He also asked Fire Chief 
Beeson what impact the bridge closure would have on response times, and Chief Beeson said it would have a 
minimal impact since the closure would not affect the fire hydrants on the south hill.  
 
Supt. Wolf stated that this would impact the water pressure on the south hill as it has been an ongoing issue 
for years.  
 



 

 

Councilmember Brooks asked about the size of the waterline and Supt. Wolf stated that it is a 6" main 
insulated in a 12" pipe running under the bridge.  
 
Councilmember Bofenkamp thanked the City Staff for fielding all the calls from residents regarding this matter.  
 
*PW report attached to the minutes. 
 
POLICE REPORT:   
 
Officer Anderson presented his report to the Council. There have been fifteen calls for service and seven call-
outs that he combined into three since the last council meeting.   
 
Officer Anderson asked the Council to consider passing an ordinance that outlines the City Park hours, 
allowing the PD to prevent people who are possibly living out of their vehicles to be removed from the City's 
property.     
 
Officer Anderson would like Council to approve putting a new police vehicle out to bid, and he would like to get 
this process started as soon as possible.  
 
The City of Palouse PD will be undergoing an audit, and he has been preparing for this virtual audit.  
 
Councilmember Bofenkamp asked about Palouse Municipal Code 9.90 being used to exclude people from the 
park, but Officer Anderson stated that an ordinance would give him more authority. A discussion ensured by 
Council and Mayor Seivers referred this matter to the Policy Committee. 
 
Councilmember Barrington asked about the policy when Officer Anderson encounters unhoused people, and 
Officer Anderson stated that he refers them to services in Moscow or Pullman.  
 
Councilmember Brooks asked what vehicle the PD currently has, and Officer Anderson stated that there is a 
2013 Dodge Journey and a 2008 Dodge Durango. Conceilmber Barrington asked if we could surplus these two 
vehicles once a new one is purchased, and Officer Anderson recommended keeping the 2013 Journey.  
 
*PD report attached to the minutes. 
 
Mayor Sievers informed Council that a replacement police vehicle has been an ongoing issue and has been 
discussed by Council several times in the past. The Council would need to vote and approve putting this new 
vehicle out to bid. Once the City has received bids, the City is not obligated to move forward with this 
purchase, but time is of the essence.  
 
Councilmember Brooks introduced a MOTION to put the purchase of a new police car out to bid; MOTION was 
seconded by: Councilmember Brink.  

Councilmember Bofenkamp would like to see a proposal for this purchase, complete with details and what 
police equipment would need to be installed sooner than later. She also asked how much was in the fund, and 
CA La Follett stated that there was just enough for this vehicle.  

Councilmember Brooks asked if these funds were allocated for this purpose, and DC La Follett confirmed.  

All other council members present approved, and the MOTION passed. 

CITY ADMINISTRATOR/DEPUTY CLERK REPORT:   
 
CA La Follett presented the Liquor License renewal for the Palouse Market, and there were no objections.  
 



 

 

CA La Follett has been taking classes all week in preparation for the Annual Report due on May 30, 2022. 
Also, she reminded the Streets, Property, and Facility committee that she and Supt. Wolf would like to meet 
with them soon.  
 
YOUTH ADVISORY BOARD REPORT: 
 
Brandon Hallan presented the report to Council. The YAB has the survey results, and they would like to find a 
way to share these results with the students. They also discussed planning some new events and what 
possible improvements could be made based on the results.  
 
They are also planning a block event with other youth organizations in Palouse. A game night is scheduled for 
April 15, 2022, at the Palouse Library with the help of Councilmember Bofenkamp.   
 
The YAB would like to change to submitting written reports to Council, which Mayor Sievers approved.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  No old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Mayor Sievers stated the only new business was voting on an amending the “Flag Ordinance.”   

Ord. No. 1014  - Amending the Days on which the flags are to be flown in Palouse: Adding "Third Monday in 
January" (Martin Luther King Day), "Third Monday in February" (President's Day), June 19 (Juneteenth), "First 
Monday of September" (Labor Day), "Tuesday following the first Monday in November" (Election Day) to the 
existing list of designated dates for flying the flags.  

Councilmember Brooks introduced a MOTION to adopt Ord. 1014; MOTION was seconded by: 
Councilmember Bofenkamp. All other council members present approved, and the MOTION passed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Policy & Administration, Chair Barrington:  No report 
 
Budget, Finance, & Major Acquisitions, Chair Bofenkamp: No report 
 
Streets, Properties, & Facilities, Chair Deerkop: No report 
 
Personnel, Chair Sam Brink: The committee has received the Deputy Clerk position applications and is 
reviewing these applicants and will be setting up interviews.   
 
Water and Sewer, Chair Slinkard: No report 
 
Joint Fire Board, Chair Sena: No report.  
 

OPEN FORUM: 

Councilmember Brooks asked Fire Chief Scott Beeson and Fire Captain Marv Pillers to address the Council 
regarding the urgent need to purchase a new fire engine. The City would be responsible for 50% of the price 
for any new fire vehicle purchase. The current fleet of vehicles is all over 20 years old. Councilmember Brooks 
asked if the funds in the budget were allocated for this vehicle purchase, and Chief Beeson confirmed that they 
were earmarked for fire equipment purchases only. Councilmember Brooks asked if the fund was for all fire 
equipment purchases, and Chief Beeson stated that the last time this fund money was used, the Fire 
Department purchased air packs. These packs cost approximately $10,000 each.  



 

 

Mayor Sievers asked if there was an outstanding grant application for more air packs, and Fire Captain Pillers 
confirmed that the FD had submitted a grant application.  The FD is waiting to see if they were awarded this 
grant and should hear back in May or June.  

Councilmember Bofenkamp asked if the Joint Fire Board could apply for a grant for a fire truck, but the City will 
need to be the entity to apply for a grant.  

MAYOR'S REPORT:   
 
No report.    
 
ALLOW PAYMENT OF BILLS:  
 
Councilmember Barrington introduced a MOTION to allow the payment of bills. Councilmember Brooks 
seconded the MOTION; the MOTION passed. 
 
The following checks are approved for payment: 
 
Claims Paid 03/08/2022 Ck. #12292-12307   $28,908.85  
 
ADJOURN: Councilmember Bofenkamp MOVED to adjourn; Councilmember Sena seconded the MOTION: 
the MOTION passed. 
 
The council meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm. 
 

 

 

 

APPROVED: ________________________________   ATTEST: ________________________________ 
 


